
 
 
 

 
 

                                                                        

 
22nd November 2024 

Dear parents and carers, 

The weather definitely took a wintry turn this week.  We even had a tiny flurry of snow on Monday!  
Thank you for making sure the children were wrapped up nice and warm.  Please remember to label 
hats and scarves so they can be returned to their rightful owners if they get lost. 

The cold did not bother our brave Year 2 and Year 3 teams who had a marvellous time on their trips 
this week.  Thank you to the wonderful volunteers who came along to help.   

Next week is the annual Christmas Tree Festival at St Andrew’s church which will culminate with their 
Christmas Fair on Saturday 30th November.  We will be taking some of our classes along to see the 
trees and our fantastic string ensemble will be performing at 10am on Friday morning.  Parents and 
carers are very welcome to come along and watch the performance if you would like to. 

The children (and staff) smiled beautifully for their photographs this week.  You 
can order directly from Vancols photography on their website by scanning the 
QR code your child brought home this week.  
If you have any questions regarding the 
photographs or ordering process, you can 
contact Vancols directly. 

 
 
Stay warm and have a lovely weekend. 
 
Best wishes   
Manda George 
Headteacher 
 

Rights Respecting School 
 

This week we have been discussing World Children’s Day! World 

Children’s Day is UNICEF’s annual day of action for children, by children. 

It takes place each year on the 20th November, which is the date when 

world leaders adopted the Convention in 1989. From climate change, 

education and mental health, to ending racism and discrimination, 

children and young people are raising their voices on the issues that 

matter to their generation and calling for adults to create a better future.  
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Christmas Menu - Festive Feast 
 

We will be having our festive feast on Wednesday 18th December 2024. If your child 

usually has a packed lunch but would like a school lunch on the 18th, please email 

the school office admin@torriondprimary.lewisham.sch.uk 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Bake Sale - Nursery Fundraiser 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Nursery – Sound Of The Week 
 

This week in Nursery we have been practising the sound of the week using salt to 

help with the letter formation. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Year 1 – Hanukkah Menorahs 
 

In RE this week, year 1 learned 

about the Jewish festival of 

Hanukkah and the ‘miracle of the 

oil’. Here are some of the 

amazing Menorahs we designed.  
 

 

 

 

Year 1 Dance – The Nutcracker 
 

This week in dance, Year 1 have  continued a dance narrative 

of the Nutcracker ballet. They travelled to a magical land 

where toys come to life! Using large boxes the children could 

melt, explode, shrink and grow into a toy of their choice. We 

had soldiers, fairies,  spiderman, teddys, aircrafts, spinning 

tops and dinosaurs.  It was such good fun! 

 

 



Year 2 – Trip to London Zoo 
This week Year 2 had a fabulous time on their school trip to London Zoo! We did a 

lot of walking as we explored the ‘Into Africa’ part of the zoo. Throughout the day 

we saw a range of animals including hippos, giraffes, zebras, monkeys and even 

some tigers! The children and staff had a wonderful time.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 3 – River Trip 
As part of our raging rivers topic, year 3 walked from Catford to Sydenham along 

the Waterlink Way. We saw lots of wildlife living peacefully in their natural habitat, 

including moorhens, ducks and a rabbit! Sadly, we noticed lots of litter strewn 

across the riverbank. We were shocked by the pollution, and are determined to 

write a letter to our local MP to ask them to do more to protect our local area. 

Watch this space… 



Year 4 – Arctic Explorer 
  

In Year 4 we have been learning about the Arctic explorer, Matthew Henson. He 

was the first American man to reach the North Pole, but his achievement wasn’t 

recognised at the time due to the colour of his skin. In writing, we have been acting 

out scenes from his story, in preparation for a diary entry. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 5 – Freeze Frames  
 

In class this week, we focused on 

different techniques to retell stories, 

and throughout the week, we 

explored how role-play can help us 

retell and remember "The Buried 

Moon." Specifically, we created freeze 

frames, a technique that allows us to 

freeze key moments from the story to 

help visualise and emphasise 

important parts. 

 

 

 



Year 6  - Gymnastics 
  

 

During our gymnastics lessons this 

week, Year 6 have been learning how 

to jump and travel across the 

equipment. We used a range of 

apparatus and passed through in a 

tuck, pike or arabesque. To add extra 

challenge, some children added 

rotation when dismounting from 

equipment.  

 

 

 

Resource Base – Festival Celebrations 
   
We have been learning about different festivals and celebrations. This week, we 
read the Christmas story and learned about the birth of Jesus. The children 
made their own stars of Bethlehem using lolly sticks which was very fiddly, but 
they showed great perseverance and created beautiful, glittery stars.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



St Andrews Christmas Tree Festival  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Dates for Your Diary 
Monday 25th November Year 5 Zoolab workshop  
Tuesday 26th November  Nursery Bake Sale  
Friday 29th November String ensemble performance at Saint 

Andrew’s Church (10.00am) 
Week beginning 2nd December  Whole school assessment week  
Friday 6th December  Whole School No Pens Day 
Thursday 12th December Friends of Torridon PTA School Disco 

Friday 13th December 

9.00 Year 5 assembly performance 
2.45 Year 6 assembly performance 
String ensemble performance  
Lewisham Shopping Centre 

Monday 16th December  9.00 Year 1 assembly performance 
2.00 Resource Base assembly performance 
2.45 Year 2 assembly performance 

Tuesday 17th December  Early Years Nativity performance  
9.00am OR 2.45pm 

Wednesday 18th December  Christmas Lunch 
Thursday 19th December  9.00 Year 3 performance assembly 

2.45 Year 4 performance assembly 
Friday 20th  December  Last day of the autumn term  
Monday 23rd December – Friday 3rd 
January  

CHRISTMAS HOLIDAY  

Monday 6th January 2025  First day of the spring tem  
Friday 17th January  INSET DAY – SCHOOL CLOSED TO CHILDREN 
Thursday 30th January  PTA Sponsored Bounce 
Wednesday 5th February  9am – parent and carer coffee morning with 

the Mental Health Schools Team  
Tuesday 11th February  Safer Internet Day 
Thursday 13th and Friday 14th February  Whole school art exhibition  

PLEASE NOTE CHANGE OF DATES 
Friday 14th February PTA fundraiser 

Non-uniform day 
Monday 17th – Friday 21st February  HALF TERM HOLIDAY 

 

 



Christmas Gift Appeal 



 

STARS OF THE WEEK 

 

 

Class  Name  Reason  

Nursery FT  Dilara  For being kind to her friends and she is always very helpful in Nursery.  

Well done, Dilara! 😊   

Nursery AM  Initha  For working hard to write the sound of the week and for playing nicely with her friends. 

Well done, Initha! 😊   

Nursery PM  Eva  For looking after her friends when they are hurt, and she building good friendships with 

her peers. Well done, Eva! 😊   

Blue Class  Lily  For an improved attitude this week and being so engaged in her learning! Well done!   

Red Class  Kalai  For his positive attitude to his learning! He always tries his best. Well done, Kalai! 😊   

Yellow Class  Thivani  For hard work in her phonics and writing. Well done!   

1M  Buddy  For being such an enthusiastic learner! Buddy has a fantastic attitude towards his 

learning and is always eager to participate. Keep up the great work Buddy! 😊   

1N  Edith  For her independent writing! She has been so happy in her learning and it’s great to see 
her getting her good ideas on paper by herself, so confidently. Keep up the great work! 

😊   
1W  Edith  For writing a wonderful story about Little Turtle. She made an effort to use all the 

vocabulary we learned from the story. Well done!  

2E    
The Whole of  

Year 2   

For their exemplary behaviour during our school trip. You were fantastic ambassadors of 

the school and really made us proud. Well done Year 2! 😊   2S  

2SW  

3A  3A  Fantastic behaviour during our school trip.   

3G Paul  For being creative during forest school lessons. Keep it up 😊  
  

3S  Shahista  For showing sensible behaviour and maturity during our school trip.  

Thank you for being amazing. 😊   

4K  Max  For his resilience and perseverance despite challenges this week.  

Well done for pushing through😊  
4L  Masih  For always striving to do his best, being a great listener and working well with other 

children.  

4S  Rohan  For being such an enthusiastic learner! Well done for making huge improvements in your 
handwriting and for always eagerly participating in class discussions.  

5C  Melanie  For participation and focus in lessons. She has a great attitude for learning and is very 
helpful  

5L  Harrison  For perseverance in maths and making good progress with his fractions, well done 😊 

5V  Ivanka  For improving her learning behaviour, which means she is more focused on her learning 
and raises her hand when she wants to contribute to the class discussions. Well done 

Ivanka 😊   

6A  Riley  For his resilience and hard work this week in all areas of his learning, and for being a kind 
and helpful member of the class.  

6L  Ariz  For putting great effort into all areas of his learning. He has produced a well thought out 
narrative and has made sure to include the required features. Well done!  

6R  Kayden  For demonstrating superb collaboration when editing writing with a partner.  
Well done Kayden.  

RB Blue  Naoki  Well done for such focused learning for your extended piece of writing this week  

RB Green  Gregory  Well done for participating in group games and encouraging other children.   



Weekly Attendance 
 

Well done to all the classes who won the attendance cup this week! 

Sports Activities 
 

 

Class Attendance  Class  Attendance  Class  Attendance  
1M 91%   3A 95%  5C 94%  

1N 91%  3G 97.4% 

  

5L 94%  

1W 96%   3S 94%   5V 92%   

2S 
 

97% 

 

4K 93%  6A 96% 

  

2SW 87%   4L 96.5%   6R 95%   

2E 88%   4S 96.5%   6L 93%   



ASD Girls Group 
 

 

 



Online Safety 

 


